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FANBELT FLYER 

Well, the end of the year is coming up soon. It’s a little less than four months before 

Christmas and little less than a month for cooler weather.  

I got a few things done over our summer break. Got my 4-post lift in and working. No 

more lying on the floor. Mary and I were able to get away for two weeks. We used part of 

that to go up to Colorado Springs, Colorado to pick up a 1965 Corvair 4dr. that was known 

as the Corvair cut away.  

I got a message that the cut away Corvair was looking for a new home or it was going to be 

crushed. Well we didn't have enough time to call an Emergency Board Meeting and vote on 

if we should take on this project or let it get crushed. I called Ed the president of the Pikes 

Peak Corvair Club and found out they lost the storage for it. They had to have it gone by 

the end of the week. Needless to say I can't see Crushing a Corvair unless it is useless and 

has nothing more to offer. It even came with a carousel to put up under it so it goes 

around and around when on display. So we will vote at our next meeting if the club takes 

on this cut-away Corvair or do I get to keep it and eat the bills for going up after it. 

Whichever way the vote goes I am okay with it. It would look good next the club's cut away 

engine.  

We have a meeting in September and need to go over a few things that are coming up. We 

have a few cars that promised to be coming from out of state for our 50th Anniversary 

show to be held a Thorobred Chevrolet October 5th. We also have elections coming up and 

our Officer’s Dinner in November and the Christmas Dinner in December. We need 

members to step up to the plate for Officers, President, Vice President, Secretary and 

Treasurer. So please think about it and step up and take an office. We need someone to 

step up and have the Annual Christmas dinner at their house this year. If no one steps up 

that means we may have to have it at a Restaurant. So come to the meeting and voice your 

opinions. Hope everyone got done everything they wanted over the summer break.  

Well that's all I have for right now. Thanks for being a part of the best dang Corvair Club in 

the World. Without you we would not be Cactus Corvair Club and the best Corvair Club in 

the World. 

Thanks, John 

Prez Sez 

September  2013  

 

By John Seaman 
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June through August 2013 

Beginning balance as of 06-01-13 $1,079.19 

INCOME 

Membership $25.00 

50-50 Raffle 10.00 

Total $35.00 

EXPENSES 

Newsletter printing $73.60 

Total $73.60 

Ending balance as of 08-31-13 $1,040.59 

 

If you are a member that has NEVER received a  

Cactus Corvair name badge and would LIKE one, 

please contact Diane at 480-775-8116. 

 

If you already have a badge and would like another one 

or have lost your badge, the cost will be $2.00 

per badge. Please call Diane for orders. 480-775-8116 

 

WELCOME BACK EVERYONE!    -Diane 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

By Diane Rencenberger 

 
 

Prez Sez (continued from page 1) 
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Secretary's Report 

June 05, 2013 Meeting 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:09 PM by President John Seaman. New members Dale and Faye 

Sipple from Florence, AZ were introduced to the club members present. Welcome Dale and 

Faye. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

The club bylaws are currently at the printing shop. They will be distributed at the 

September meeting. The October Show at Thorobred was briefly discussed. It will take 

place on October 05, 2013. Cars may start arriving by 8:30 AM. John would like to have 

trophies again at that show. There will be donuts and coffee in the morning and some 

lunch items at noon. We will also have our usual food drive collection. So please bring 

items such as cereal, peanut butter, and cans of fruit, vegetables, meat, etc. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Dave Wenzlick has so kindly offered to take over the editorship of the Cactus Corvair 

newsletter. He will be replacing our long time editor Mary Seaman. We thank them for the 

past/future job of giving us a great newsletter to read. 

 

NEW OFFICER ELECTIONS ARE COMING!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

 

The positions for President, Vice-president, Secretary, and Treasurer will be needed for 

2014. New officers will be elected this October and will then take over at the Installation 

dinner in November. The date for the dinner is TBD. The people in those positions have 

now been at it three plus years. It is time for some new people to take over. PLEASE 

consider taking one of those positions. 
 

Secretary’s Report 

By Bob Rencenberger 

 

Continued on Page 4 
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Secretary’s Report (continued from page 3) 

 

No Cactus Corvair meetings will be conducted at Thorobred during the months of July and 

August. Meetings will resume again on September 04, 2013. 

 

Have a safe summer! 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 PM. 
Respectfully submitted by Bob Rencenberger 

By Bob Rencenberger 

 

Dave’s Two Cents 
 
By Editor and Webmaster Dave Wenzlick 

 

First off, let me give a big “Thank You!” to Mary Seaman as the outgoing editor for the 

Fanbelt Flyer. I used to do the newsletter for Circle City Corvairs many years ago so I know 

she has put in a lot of hours for our benefit. Please thank Mary and all of the club officers 

when you see them. 

 

 Well I hope you like what I do for the club newsletter. Maybe the info won’t be much 

different but I can give the newsletter some updated formatting and printing options we’ve 

not had before like better color photos and such. Each month you will see changes as I try 

to make the newsletter interesting and easier to produce. Lately, I’m working 50-60 hours 

weeks and not doing much Corvair work. 

 

Cathy and I try to attend the Hot Wheels Car Show about every other Friday night (Gilbert 

Rd and Baseline Rd in the east valley). We often watch a very well behaved 5-year old boy 

on Friday nights and he loves to go buy a few 50 cent Hot Wheels cars and race them on 

the track. That’s all I need for an excuse to take the 65 sedan out on Friday’s to show it 

off. Cathy doesn’t mind the fact that the sedan has A/C to make the drive more survivable. 

 

-Dave 

 

 

Continued on Page 5 
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Jokes 
 

An elderly man in Louisiana owned a large farm.  

He had a deep pond in the back by the woods and it was well suited for swimming, so 

he fixed it up nice with picnic tables, horseshoe courts, and some apple and peach 

trees.  

One evening the old farmer decided to go down to the pond, as he hadn’t been there for 

a while to check the fruit trees.  

He grabbed a five-gallon bucket to bring back any ripe fruit.  

As he approached the pond, he heard voices shouting and laughing with glee.  

As he came closer yet, he saw it was a bunch of young women skinny-dipping in his 

pond.  

He made the women aware of his presence and they all swam to the deep end.  

One of the women shouted to him, “We're not coming out until you leave!” 

The old man frowned, “I didn't come down here to watch you ladies swim naked or make 

you get out of the pond.” 

Holding the bucket up he said,  

“I'm here to feed the alligator.” 

Some old men can still think fast. 

 

 

-Here’s a blonde joke submitted by Diane 

 

Three blondes were all applying for the last available position on the Toronto Police 

Force. The detective conducting the interview looked at the three of them and said, “So 

you all want to be cops, huh?” 

 

The blondes all nodded. 

 

The detective got up, opened a file drawer, and pulled out a folder. Sitting back down, 

he opened it, pulled out a picture, and said, 

“To be a detective, you have to be able to detect. You must be able to notice things such 

as distinguishing features and oddities like scars and so forth. “ 

 

So saying, he stuck the photo in the face of the first blonde and withdrew it after about 

two seconds. “Now,” he said, “did you notice any distinguishing features about this 

man?” 

 

The blonde immediately said, “Yes, I did, he has only one eye! 

The detective shook his head and said, “Of course he has only one eye in this picture! 

It’s a profile of his face! You’re dismissed! 

Continued on Page 6 
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Jokes (continued) 
 

The first blonde hung her head and walked out of the office. 

 

The detective then turned to the second blonde, stuck the photo in her face for two 

seconds, pulled it back, and said, “What about you? Notice anything unusual or 

outstanding about this man?” 

 

“Yes! He only has one ear!” 

 

The detective put his head in his hands and exclaimed, “Didn’t you hear what I just told 

the other lady? 

This is a profile of the man’s face! Of course you can only see one ear! You’re excused 

too!” 

 

The second blonde sheepishly walked out of the office. 

 

The detective turned his attention to the third and last blonde and said, “This is 

probably a waste of time, but….” 

He flashed the photo in her face for a couple of seconds and withdrew it, saying, “All 

right, did you notice anything distinguishing or unusual about this man?” 

 

The blonde said, “I sure did. This man wears contact lenses. 

 

” The detective frowned, took another look at the picture, and began looking at some of 

the papers in the folder. 

He looked up at the blonde with a puzzled expression and said, “You’re absolutely right! 

His bio says he wears contacts! How in the world could you tell that by looking at his 

picture?” 

 

The blonde rolled her eyes and said, “Well, Hellooooooooooooo! 

With only one eye and one ear, ….he certainly can’t wear glasses.” 
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Club Officers 

 

President    John Seaman 480-242-1211 rampside63@hotmail.com 

Vice President    Miner Fleming 

Treasurer    Diane Rencenberger 

Secretary    Bob Rencenberger 

 

Board Members: 

John Priddy 

Bruce Levitch 

Larry Starr 

 

Webmaster   Dave Wenzlick cactuscorvairclub.com 

Newletter Editor   Dave Wenzlick dave@rcaz.com 

Librarian Miner Fleming 

Hobby Council Rep. Andy Lange, Assistant Art Vermier 

 

Fanbelt Flyer 

Cactus Corvair Club 

PO BOX 67266 

PHOENIX AZ 85082-7266 

 

Meeting room generously provided by: 

Thorobred Chevrolet 

2121 Arizona Ave 

Chandler AZ 85225 

 

 
 

 

 
Clark Corvair Parts  400 Mohawk Trail  
Shelburne Falls, MA 01370  
413-625-9776  413-625-8498 Fax  
clarks@corvair.com  www.corvair.com

mailto:rampside63@hotmail.com
mailto:dave@rcaz.com
mailto:dave@rcaz.com


 

FANBELT FLYER NEWSLETTER 

Next club meeting date is Wednesday September 4th 7 PM at Thorobred Chevrolet. 

Upcoming events to discuss and plan at the meeting: 

-Cactus Corvair Anniversary Car Show at Thorobred Chevrolet on October 5th. 

-2014 Board Members and Officers Elections. 

-Officer’s Dinner 

-2013 Christmas Party 

 

 

 

 
We’re on the Web! 

Visit us at: 

www.cactuscorvairclub.com 

Cactus Corvair Club 

PO BOX 67266 
PHOENIX AZ 85082 

Customer Name 

Street Address 
City, ST  ZIP Code 

Monthly Meetings  

Meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (except for July and August) 

Location is at Thorobred Chevrolet 2121 N. Arizona Ave - Chandler AZ 85225 

Meetings start at 7PM. Driving a Corvair is encouraged but not required. 

 

http://www.cactuscorvairclub.com/meetings.html
http://www.cactuscorvairclub.com/meetings.html

